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The United Methodist Church and Human Sexuality

2018 marks the 50th anniversary of the founding of the United Methodist 
Church with the union of the Methodist and Evangelical United Brethren (EUB) 
Churches.  Part of the constitution of the denomination called for a General 
Conference of Methodist churches from around the world every four years.  
This body is the only one that can make modifications to the Book of Discipline 
(rule book).  

After the organizing conference in 1968, they gathered in 1972 and passed a 
motion affirming the worth of homosexuals but also stated that we (the UMC) 
do not condone the practice. 

Through the 50-year history, at each of the four-year stops at General 
Conference, this language has been challenged, but always upheld.   
Additional action was taken to not allow self-avowed, practicing homosexuals 
to serve as clergy, nor for celebrations of unity to be performed in our churches 
or by our clergy.

The United Methodist Church affirms that sexuality is God’s good gift to all 
persons and that all persons are individuals of sacred worth, created in the 
image of God.

Since first debated in 1972, each General Conference has continued to 
debate this matter. At the last conference, held in 2016, the matter was tabled 
in lieu of a special called session in February of 2019 to be held in St. Louis, 
Missouri.  The special session of the General Conference has been called 
to address a way forward for The United Methodist Church on the matter of 
human sexuality.

Twelve East Ohio delegates (6 lay and 6 clergy) will attend this Special Session.  
They recognize the importance of the decisions that will be before them and 
the impact these decisions will have on each United Methodist church and 
member.  They have issued the following statement, “We invite you to attend 
and share your thoughts and concerns at one of the five scheduled listening 
posts that will be held throughout the East Ohio Conference.”

Following are the remaining listening posts:
Sat., Sept. 29 from 10:00 am – 12:30 pm at Cambridge Christ UMC
Tues., Oct. 9 from 6:30 – 9:00 pm at New Philadelphia First UMC
Sat., Oct. 20 from 10:00 am – 12:30 pm at Ashland First UMC
Tues., Nov. 6 from 6:30 – 9:00 pm at Aldersgate UMC (North Coast) 

They add, “We would appreciate participants registering in advance to help 
with our planning but registration is not required to attend the posts.”  To 
register go to the eocumc.org website.

As we move closer to this historic conference, in addition to attending a 
listening post, I encourage you to:
•	 Be in prayer for those who will be delegates at the General 
Conference.
•	 Engage in grace-filled conversation in the congregation.
•	 Remember that our focus continues to be our mission to lead all onto a 
path of Christ-centered discipleship.

                                                                                    - Pastor Kurt

From the Pastor
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Rev. Kurt Landerholm
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Rev. Beverly Wrobel
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Charter Members Director, 
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Amy Bender
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Address and Phone: 
8600 Mentor Ave.
Mentor, OH 44060
(440) 255-3496
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Twitter: @MentorUMChurch
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October Prayer Focus  - Nancy Landerholm

For October we will focus on the “And forgive us our debts” phrase of the 
Prayer Jesus taught us to pray.  Through the power of the cross, Jesus offers 
us forgiveness for our sins, selfishness, bad attitudes, hurtful words, critical 
spirits, negative actions, and disobedience of God’s word. Not only will we be 
forgiven, but by yielding to the work of the Holy Spirit we can live a victorious 
life.
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Through The Years  
During this bicentennial year, there have been references to the circuit riders who spread the 
Methodist faith throughout the United States.  Indeed, Mentor Methodist’s first pastor, Rev. Ira 

Eddy, was a circuit rider.  But how did the tradition of circuit riding pastors begin and what did they 
encounter?

The Methodist Episcopal faith in the 1770s had few followers in the United States.  While other 
Protestant denominations, such as the Congregationalists, concentrated their efforts on the 
established cities of the eastern U. S., the Methodist church decided to spread the faith to everyone.  
Circuits were established for preachers to cover.  John Wesley had started the idea of circuits back 
in Britain.  However, due to the size of the U. S., these American circuits were considerably larger.  The 
westward expansion of the nation also meant that many of these circuits were very wild and rugged.  

A typical circuit rider was a young man, usually single, who had received the call to enter the 
ministry.  Many of them did not have a great deal of formal religious training and often had another 
occupation.  Francis Asbury, for example, was also a blacksmith.  Many of these circuits could range 
from 200 to 500 miles.  Often a minister would reach a location once every six weeks.  This life could 
be physically demanding.  Many circuit riders did not live past their early thirties.  They encountered 
many hardships including exhaustion, illness, animal attacks and unfriendly encounters. They relied 
on followers for their meals or caught them themselves.  They slept at the homes of followers, 
occasionally at inns, or out in the open.  In 1800, a Methodist Circuit Rider made only about one-fifth 
the income of his Congregationalist counterpart. 

The dedication of these pastors and their ability to reach everyday people with their message 
resulted in an incredible rate of growth for the Methodist Episcopal (as it was known then) faith.  From 
fewer than 1,000 in the 1770s, the church grew to over 200,000 by 1816 and to more than a million in 
1844.  The Methodist Episcopal Church became the largest religious denomination in the country by 
the 1820s.

Circuit riding (the term was never officially recognized by the church) ended before the Civil War.  
But through the efforts of these dedicated men, the word of God reached everyone in the country, 
no matter where they lived.  We owe them a great deal of gratitude.

Do you have any MUMC history you would like to share with the congregation?  Please send it to:

		  Don Humphrey
		  7330 Holly Park Dr.		
		  Concord, Ohio 44060-6704 or e-mail to:  dhumphrey@ameritech.net
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Partnering with Ohio Guidestone
Ohio Guidestone has a history with the United Methodist Church in Ohio that goes back 
decades.  Many are familiar with the Berea Children’s Home located adjacent to the Baldwin 
Wallace Campus in Berea.  The Children’s Home is now operated by Ohio Guidestone and their 
ministry has expanded into 19 locations across Northeast Ohio including a Lake County office in 
Painesville.   The satellite offices specifically work with single parent and other disadvantaged families 
on job interview training, parenting skills, continuing education awareness and access, housing 
needs and so much more.  Ohio Guidestone is just one of the many partners that the Global United 
Methodist Church is working with to tackle the pervasive struggle families have in poverty.  

The Mentor UMC Commission on Missions is exploring ways that our local church can support the 
mission of Ohio Guidestone in Lake County.  Initially we will be educating our congregation on the 
mission, programs, successes and needs of the Ohio Guidestone office in Painesville.  Watch for 
articles in the monthly Steepletalk and our website, and for presentations in morning worship and at 
various activities in our church.  

mailto:dhumphrey%40ameritech.net?subject=Through%20the%20Years
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Sunday:
10:00 AM Adult Sunday School
10:00 AM Journey Group
10:00 AM Journey Group Wooledge
10:15 AM Children’s Choir and Cherub Choir
05:00 PM Journey Group - Landerholm
06:15 PM Sunday Night Basketball - off site

Monday: 
10:00 AM Parent’s Morning Out
10:00 AM Journey Group - Carr
6:30 PM DivorceCare
07:00 PM Men’s Group Meeting
07:00 PM Disciple III Carr/McAdams

Tuesday:
09:30 AM Journey Group - Ring
09:30 AM Journey Group - Palermo
07:00 PM Emmaus/Journey Group
07:00 PM Journey Group - Schwaller

Wednesday:
09:15 AM Journey Group - Nancy Landerholm
10:00 AM Journey Group - Wednesday Morning Way
10:00 AM Deimer Group
01:00 PM GriefShare
01:00 PM Knitting Group (except Oct. 31)
07:00 Imbler Journey Group

Thursday:
06:30 AM Men’s Journey Group
09:00 AM LAMB
10:00 AM Overeaters Anonymous
04:30 PM Journey Group - Lauren Ring
06:00 PM Canticle Bell Rehearsal
06:30 PM Disciple I - Landerholm
06:45 PM Charter Members Rehearsal
07:00 PM S.A.L.T.
07:45 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal

Friday:
01:00 PM Journey Group - Fournier/Korenko

Saturday:
08:00 AM iConnect Rehearsal

CALENDAR
Regularly Scheduled Weekly Meetings:
These meetings are listed here instead of the calendar. Contact your group leader for any time changes.  
Please see other events on the calendar page.
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Missions Needs YOUR Help - Community Thanksgiving Dinner
Missions Commission is seeking someone or a couple to manage the Annual Thanksgiving Dinner for THIS 
YEAR ONLY. Jim and Lori Post will be out of town celebrating Thanksgiving this year in AZ with family. We need 
someone to be a point person so that the day runs smoothly. 

You can sign up to help with the dinner or to bring food items beginning October 21 after services.

We will have all the sign- up sheets completed for donations and helpers before the Posts leave town.  We do 
have a cooking crew!  Jim is in the process of writing down the steps for the day.  Please prayerfully consider 
stepping up for this task. Contact Johanna Martin johannamartin@sbcglobal.net, Bruce Becker bbecker@
mentorumc.org or the church office. 

Missions Commission thanks the congregation for its generosity.  Flat Rock Homes, Inc. serves 76 individuals 
with intellectual and developmental disabilities in their Care Center, 13 Community Service homes, an Adult 
Day Program and their new Vocational and Employment program located in Seneca, Erie, Huron and Lorain 
Counties.  Ohio is their mission field. Their residents, participants and families come from 22 counties in Ohio.  
Every individual that they serve is part of a Medicaid program; however, Medicaid provides only partial funding 
for their care.  

Over the last several years, their Medicaid funding has been reduced by approximately $340,000, which 
resulted this summer in a temporary financial shortfall.  We heard the plea for help and on August 5 collected 
a special offering for Flat Rock.  With your generosity, we were able to send them a check for over $900 to 
continue their work of restoring hope and  transforming lives by meeting critical needs and demonstrating 
Christian values.  Thank you!

It is with great pleasure that Rise Against Hunger announced the destination of the meals MUMC packed in 
May on Change the World Day.  A shipping container, holding 285,120 meals, has been sent to Swaziland for 
their partner Adventist Development and Relief Agency.  This is an organization that nourishes lives through food 
assistance and other services in Swaziland, a small country near the southeastern coast of Africa, sandwiched 
between South Africa and Mozambique, and west across the channel from the southern tip of Madagascar.  
Rise Against Hunger has distributed 310 million meals in 74 countries worldwide since 2005 and believe with our 
help, we can end world hunger by 2030.  

The Missions Commission has decided to sponsor another meal packing program for Change the World Day 
next spring.  So mark your calendars now for having fun and helping pack meals on Saturday, May 18, 2019.  
This year, in about two hours, we packed 20,088 meals. We are hoping to increase that amount in 2019, by at 
least another 10,000 meals, which means we will need to raise over $9,000.  You may begin to contribute to this 
cause by marking your check: Rise Against Hunger.  Every time you purchase a Starbuck’s coffee or get a soda 
or candy bar from a vending machine, remember that many people in the world are hungry.  You can set 
aside some change to address this problem.

Coat Ministry
YOUR HELP IS NEEDED!  As the seasons change, so comes the need to help those who struggle to prepare for 
Old Man Winter.  In the past, hundreds of people have been recipients of donations made to the MUMC Coat 
Ministry.  We begin this year with a zero inventory, as anything that was not taken last year was donated to 
other Lake County organizations whose purpose, like ours, is to help those in need.  

We are in need of new or gently worn warm winter coats...Men, Women, Juniors, Children and Babies.  In the 
past we have found that one of the most needed/hard to find coats are sizes XL, 2XL and 3XL (both men and 
women).  We are also in need of mittens/gloves, hats and scarves.  

Donations can be brought to church and placed in the bin at the Community Center marked for Coat Ministry.  
Monetary donations can also be made to the church, specifically designating funds are for this ministry.  Coats 
will be distributed at our annual Thanksgiving dinner, as well as the holiday food distribution.  

We pray God continues to use your generosity to meet the needs of so many in our area who depend on and 
appreciate it.  Wishing you all a season of warmth!  Should you have any questions, please contact Maggie 
Goats 440-742-2459. 

Newsletter - Alternate Address for Winter
Please let the office know if you will be at a different address during the winter. The newsletter mailing is 
returned and the church pays a fee. As bulk mail, it is not collected with your regular mail.  We can take you off 
the list for the dates you are gone, or we can send it to your alternate address.  Please stop in Monday through 
Friday from 8 AM to 4 PM or send information to Carolyn in the office at cnagy@mentorumc.org. Thank you!

Ruth Naomi Circle 
October 11, 9:30 AM in Adams Parlor
All women are invited to join us!  Carole Ring will present A Glimpse into World Religions: Islam and Judaism. For 
more information, contact Georgeanna Allen at 440-255-5515.
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Missions Commission

You know the words to the song, “Jesu, Jesu, fill us with your love, show us how to serve the neighbors we have 
from you.”  Missions Commission is challenging you to put your love of Christ into action.  There are so many 
opportunities to serve our neighbors. You have been hearing about the needs of Helping Hispanics Hope in 
Christ.

Did you know that Missions works with Catalyst Ministry in a School Partnership Program in the Painesville City 
Schools?  We need volunteers to help in classrooms at Chestnut Elementary School for two hours at a time. There 
is flexibility in scheduling a time that suits your schedule. Carol Haines writes about her experience: This past year 
I volunteered in a kindergarten class at Chestnut Elementary School on Wednesday afternoons. One or two 
children read to me for about 10 minutes each during that time. It was thrilling to see the progress made during 
the year. I made several presentations to them as we found out about special subjects they were studying.  
Helping them clean up the room before going home was priceless. They had a very special teacher who 
made them special. It was a United Nations classroom.   If you want to volunteer or learn more, please contact 
johannamartin@sbcglobal.net.  

Maybe you do not see yourself working directly with children in a classroom.  Part of our partnership with 
Chestnut Elementary is to replenish some of the supplies that get used up and worn out as the school year 
progresses. While school supplies are still on sale please purchase:
pocket folders with prongs dry erase markers Ziplock Bags both gallon 

and quart size
crayons glue sticks highlighters
erasers composition notebooks supply boxes
Post-It notes clear page protectors earbuds

You may put them in the Coat Ministry bin located at the Community Center, off the Gallery toward the 
Education Wing. 

Another great need is providing a dinner once a month for Project Hope .  It is on the first Wednesday of every 
month for 50 individuals at the only homeless shelter in Lake County. Help us provide a meal by volunteering 
to make even part of the meal. We need meals for Oct. 3, Nov. 7 and Dec.5.  Contact Nancy Leyden 
nancyleyden@att.net  or 440-255-1567.

You know the words to the song:  Here I am, Lord…  I have heard you calling in the night.  I will go, Lord, if you 
lead me.  I will hold your people in my heart.

More Than a Meal
Call or text Jim Post at 440-477-6130 to volunteer or get more information.   Sponsors are needed for 2019 and 
help is always appreciated at each meal.

Thank you - Cookies for Kairos
Thanks to everyone for their commitment to make this September 20 - 23 Kairos #34 a successful weekend to 
bring Christ’s love to the incarcerated as we are commanded in Matthew 25.  The love gifts comprise 249 dozen 
home baked cookies, $70 donations to help cover meals and supplies, place mats and a banner decorated by 
our Sunday Schoolers, and individuals who signed up for specific week end time slots to bathe the residents in 
prayer.  Well done Mentor United Methodist Church!
Dale Maynard, Kairos volunteer

Birthday Bash: Celebrating My Mad Lib Life
Tuesday, October 16
11:45 a.m. in the Gallery
Women are invited to gather for a chili & fixings lunch, fellowship and a time of celebration as Mentor United 
Methodist Women hosts a Birthday Bash! No reservation is needed and there is no cost, but there will be an 
opportunity to donate to the UMW World Thank Offering if desired.
Please contact Carole Ring (440-255-7213 or umw@mentorumc.org) if you have questions or need 
transportation. Please join us, and why not invite a friend, too!

LifeWay Christian Book Store - Church of the Week Discount
October 22-27
Church of the Week is a special, featured discount for anyone who attends MUMC!
Just by mentioning the Church of the Week discount and Mentor UMC, you will receive 20% off of your purchase 
including sale and clearance items! The only exclusions are the Willow Tree line and any VBS curriculum.  So plan 
your Christmas shopping and shop at LifeWay! p. 6
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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

MENTOR UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
www.mentorumc.org • 440-255-3496

 mentorumc

Traditional worship service in the Sanctuary Sundays 9 AM and 11 AM
Modern worship, iConnect, in Fellowship Hall  Sundays 9 AM and 11 AM

Deadline for the November Newsletter is October 7.

Bible Conference & Concert / October 26-28 at Mentor UMC 
Michael Card will present his Biblical Imagination Conference on LUKE-the 
Gospel of Amazement at Mentor UMC on October 26-27. Michael Card is 
a nationally known Bible teacher. He’s authored several books including 
A Sacred Sorrow, A Fragile Stone-the Emotional Life of Simon Peter, The 
Biblical Imagination Series and his newest book to be released in December 
Inexpressible: Hesed and the Mystery of God’s Lovingkindness. He’s written 
numerous songs including “El Shaddai” Hymn #123 in our UMC Hymnal.

Michael engages the head and the heart in his teaching and incorporates music with lyrics that 
enhance each lesson. The Conference will be held on Friday night, Oct 26 from 7-9:00 and Saturday, 
Oct 27 from 8:00-4:30 and includes the Concert on Sunday night, Oct 28 at 7:00. Discounted tickets 
$73 (before 9/26) include the Conference and Concert. Purchase tickets on-line at MichaelCard.
com. Concert only tickets are also available. For more information contact Rev. Bev Wrobel at 440-
255-3496 or blwrobel@mentorumc.org or visit www.mentorumc.org.
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